
 

 

COTON-IN-THE-ELMS  PARISH  COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 25th April 2016, at Coton-in-the-Elms Community 
Centre. 
 
Present 
 
Councillors Mrs K Bradford [Chairman], Mrs C Bradford, M Kinson and MJ Mason.  
 
District Councillor Mrs H Hall and County Councillor C Lauro were also in attendance. 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor A Lees and District Councillor P Murray. 
 
Mr PG Davies, the Parish Clerk, was also present, 
 
1. MINUTES 
 
 RESOLVED 
 
 That the minutes of the meeting held on 30th March 2015, be approved and signed as a 

correct record. 
  
 There were no matters arising. 
 
2. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
 
 The Chairman presented her report, a copy of which is attached to these minutes. 
 

The Chairman, on behalf of the Parish Council, extended her very best wishes to the 
Vice-Chairman, Councillor A Lees, who was currently unable to attend meetings due to 
ill health.  These sentiments were echoed by all present at the meeting.  She wished him 
a speedy recovery. 

 
3. REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
 

Councillor Mrs H Hall thanked the Members of the Parish Council for their support over 
the past twelve months.  Councillor Mrs Hall had attended the vast majority of meetings 
and had enjoyed working with the Parish Council.  She advised the Parish Council that 
the planning application in respect of the wind turbines had been withdrawn. 
 
The Chairman thanked the District Councillors for their efforts over the past twelve 
months and for their work on behalf of the community. 

 
4. REPORT OF COUNTY COUNCILLOR 
 

County Councillor Lauro reported that remedial work had been carried out to improve 
the condition of the road from Coton to Rosliston.  Councillor Lauro highlighted the 
following major issues for the County Council over the next twelve months:- 
 

� Planning/Highways 
� Combined Authorities 
� Acadamisation 
 

Councillor Lauro was arranging a further site visit with a view to removing the overgrown 
bush at 4 Elms Road.  Members stressed the urgency of dealing with this matter which 
had remained outstanding for some time. 

 
 
 
__________________________ 
[Chairman] 


